LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 87TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 30, 2021

TO: Honorable Tracy O. King, Chair, House Committee on Natural Resources

FROM: Jerry McGinty, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB600 by Perry (Relating to an inventory of dams controlled by river authorities.), Committee
Report 2nd House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Water Code to require certain river authorities as identified in the bill to provide the
Texas Commission on Environmental Quality with information as identified in the bill on the operation and
maintenance of dams under the control of that river authority. River authorities are required to provide TCEQ
with this information annually or in the event of a significant change. TCEQ is required to create and maintain a
website containing information provided to the agency by the river authorities.

Based on the analysis of the TCEQ, it is assumed that duties and responsibilities associated with implementing
the provisions of the bill could be absorbed with existing resources.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 582 Commission on Environmental Quality
LBB Staff: IMc, AJL, MW, GDZ
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